
December 11, 2024 

The December Issue of In the Neutral Zone is now Available 

Montreal (Quebec) – The December 2024 issue of In the Neutral Zone, the newsletter of the Sport 
Dispute Resolution Centre of Canada (SDRCC), is now available online at: crdsc-
sdrcc.ca/eng/media-newsletters. 

This edition features an article written by a Queen’s University law student who shares their 
thoughts about maternity policies for female professional athletes. The newsletter also profiles 
med-arb James Oakley, K.C., of St. John’s, Newfoundland and Labrador. Read further to meet 
new personnel and take note of upcoming events. 

To better serve the Canadian sport community, the SDRCC welcomes comments and feedback 
regarding its newsletter and educational materials. This can be done by sending a message to 
education@crdsc-sdrcc.ca.  

About SDRCC 

The SDRCC is a not-for-profit corporation created by federal legislation and funded by the 
Government of Canada. The mission of the SDRCC is to provide the sport community with a 
national alternative dispute resolution service and strengthen the culture of fairness in Canadian 
sport by resolving disputes quickly and efficiently and to provide expertise and assistance regarding 
alternative dispute resolution. In 2022, as mandated by the Government of Canada, the SDRCC 
implemented the Abuse-Free Sport program to prevent and address maltreatment in sport. crdsc-
sdrcc.ca  
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For more information, please contact: 

Marie-Claude Asselin  
Chief Executive Officer  
Mobile: (514) 465-7339  
mcasselin @ crdsc-sdrcc.ca 
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